Board of Education Meeting
Public Hearing
Wednesday, October 16, 2019
High School Library
6:45 p.m.

PRESENT: Chris Farnan
Jason Fernau
Melissa Glastetter— Absent
Lillian McCarthy
Jeanne Obermayer
Michael O’Donnell — Arrived at 6:48
Dorothy Sellers

STAFF PRESENT: Kenneth Slentz, Superintendent of Schools
Brian Sirianni, Clerk of the Board

CALL TO ORDER

Dorothy Sellers called the Public Hearing on the District Wide Safety Plan to order at
6:45pm.

PRESENTATION ON DISTRICT WIDE SAFETY PLAN

Ed Martin presented the District Wide Safety Plan. He stated a plan was required for every
school district in NY and that the document was assessable on the district website.

Mr. Martin gave the background on the plan and stated that there were no changes to the plan
this year. He stated both the District and the Buildings had safety plans and that the Building
Safety Plans had more specific information than the District Safety Plan.

Mr. Martin stated the Safety Team brought everyone together, and that the district is in
compliance in regard to various laws. Mr. Martin discussed the Safe Legislation and the
requirements that come from the legislation.

Mr. Martin stated the Safety Plans assure parents there are procedures in place for large scale
catastrophes and credible threats. He stated all district resources would be fully mobilized

when watrranted.

Mr. Martin explained how the BLT and administration share information with the building.
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PUBLIC COMMENTS ON THE DISTRICT WIDE SAFETY PLAN
Ms. Kinney asked if the district was working with the State Police Tactical Team.

Mr. Martin stated the Ballston Spa Village Police, the Saratoga County Sheriff and the NYS
Police all had members on the District Safety Team.

ADJOURNMENT

Dorothy Sellers adjourned the regular Public Hearing at 6:58 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

.

Brian Sirianni
Clerk of the Board




